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VILLAGE OF ARCANUM NEWS                                FROM THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

 

Hello Everyone; 

 

January weather was quite nice, but I believe we better look out in February.   We have 

to get winter weather sometime.  

 

The Pool and Shelter Rental Rates have been set.    Passes are available at the City 

Building until the Pool opens in June.  Does that make you feel warmer? 

 

Don’t forget the new trash pick-up schedule.   All of George Street and everyone 

North will be on Tuesday and everyone South of George St. will be on Friday. 

 

Council held their Re-Organizational Meeting, and by a 3-2 vote, approved Bonnie Millard as the 2017 

Pro-Tem President of Council. 

 

A reminder from the Tax Administrator, the State of Ohio has increased their penalties for all late tax 

filers for 2016. Please be sure to file before April 15, 2017 to avoid having to pay these penalties. The 

tax administrator is willing to prepare your personal 2016 Village of Arcanum Tax Form all you need to 

bring in to her is your W-2. 

 

Three companies submitted bids for the Mechanical Wastewater Treatment Facility.  The lowest bid was 

more than 10% above the Engineers estimate, so the project will be re-bid with adjustments made to the 

Bid Specifications.  The date will be set for the end of March. 

 

A new organization, “Speaking Out Against Heroin”, is asking for your attention and support here in the 

Village.  A spokesperson will be presenting an awareness program at the High School and will schedule 

a” Heroin Awareness March” this spring.  They are raising funds for pamphlets to educate the public 

how to accomplish “Hope Over Heroin”. 

 

It is never too early to start talking about “Old Fashioned Days”.   We have contracted with a new Ride 

Company, Cromer United Amusements, based out of Eaton, OH.    They have been in business for many 

years and want to support our festival.  The festival will have Saturday and Sunday arm bands, pre-sale 

tickets and a special section of rides for the younger group, including reduced arm bands on Sunday for 

them.  Planning meetings are the last Monday of the month at the City Building, 6:30 pm, and everyone 

is welcome to come and give your input, plus extra help is greatly appreciated. 

 

Have you noticed signs around town for the “Neighborhood Watch” program?  Check out their 

Facebook page, Arcanum Neighborhood Watch. They are still in need of interested volunteer residents 

for various parts of the Village. 

 

That seems to be all the news for this month.   Stay warm.  Be Safe. 

  “Judy’s on duty” 

**New Garbage Pickup Dates Will Be** 
Beginning January 31, 2016  Tuesday Pickup Date   Friday Pickup Date 
     All of George St   Everyone South of George St 

     Everyone North of George St 

**These changes will only affect residents inside village corporation limits** 

 

 


